OPEN HOUSE

Provide written comments by August 17, 2016

For Proposed @

Development at 495 Sixth Street, djensen@
1182 LAZO ROAD Courtenay, BC, VON6V4 mcelhanney.com

The Town of Comox requires that, prior to the submission of an application for
rezoning, the Applicant shall conduct a Community Consultation. The purpose of
the consultation is to inform the community, to identify neighbourhood impacts
and to obtain public feedback of the proposed development.

An Open House hosted by 1078915 BC Ltd., to facilitate public review of the
proposed development at 1182 Lazo Road, shown shaded on the map, is
scheduled for:

Wednesday
August 3, 2016

4:00 PM -7:00 PM
Comox Recreation Centre
1855 Noel Avenue,
Comox

More information can be obtained
béphone: 250 338 5495, .
ore nAgendardpril 5, 2017 Page 147
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 10:40 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: Lazo Road development

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McElhanney Consulting Services Lid.
www.mcelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VIN 6V4
T 250 338 5495
diensen@mcelhannsy.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twilter | Linkedin

From: George Le Masurier [mailto:glemasurier@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:56 AM

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Subject: Lazo Road deveiopment

Mr. Jensen,

The Lazo Road area from Torrence past Sandcliffe and, to a lesser extent down to the .azo Marsh, is a narrow
road in a rural area. Yet the road is a major artery linking the Point Holmes/Cape Lazo area with the Town of
Comox.

The road is already heavily travelled. Many people walk and ride bicycles on the road, creating a hazard when
two vehicles have to pass each other. It's a danger for everyone involved.

The proposal to add so many new homes and residents and their vehicles in this area will intensify this conflict
and surely lead to some tragic accident.

I live on the Area B side of Lazo Road and have had several near misses while trying to turn onto Lazo from
both Mulholland and Butchers. The road's hilly nature, narrow lanes, obscuring foliage and the speed at which
people accelerate on this stretch of road makes it dangerous.

For these reasons, I oppose such a dense development. Also, because the Area B side is limited to one-acre lots
or larger, and the rural character of the area, I believe the development should only be allowed to create one-
acre parcels, or half-acres at the smallest.

It would also be best if none of these homes had access directly onto Lazo Road. The properties should back
onto Lazo with a buffer of trees or green space. This would be best for them in terms of road noise, and would
not create additional hazard points on Lazo Road.

Thanks,
G
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GEORGE LE MASURIER '

195 Mulholland Drive | Comox | B.C. Canada | VOM 3W5
Cell 250-218-2496 | Home 250-941-6666

www.georgelemasurier.com

www.decafnation.net

@glemasurier
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Derek Jensen :
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From: , Derek Jensen

Sent: Thursday, July 07, 2016 4:25 PM

To: Lynn Gottmann ‘

Subject: FW: 1182 Lazo Road

For the file

Derek Jensen, AScT.

roject Manager
McElhanney Consulting Services Ltd.
www.mcelthanney.com
495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VSN 6V4
T 250 338 5485
diensen@meelhannev.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twitter | Linkedin

From: Bill Alexewich [mailto:alex313@shaw.ca]
Sent: Thursday, July 07, 2016 4:22 PM

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcethanney.com>
Cc: Town of Comox <town@comox.ca>
Subject: Re: 1182 Lazo Road

Dear Mr. Jensen,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on the impacts of the proposed development of 1182
Lazo Road on my community.

There are a number of impacts that this development will have on our community.

First, the increase in traffic flow on Forester Avenue will create significant risks to children,
pedestrians and cyclists.

Secondly, removal of the trees and underbrush from the property will cause significant runoff onto
existing properties in the neighbourhood.

Thirdly, 1182 Lazo, particularly on the northern end, is a significant wildlife corridor. Removal of the
trees and shrubs paired with pushing Forester through will eliminate this corridor.

Fourthly, the proposal will totally and irrevocably change the character of Lazo Road. Lazo Road is
rural in nature and should remain that way. '

Fifth, this is a family neighbourhood. There needs to be a public open space/safe park area where
children can play.
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House until September.
Please confirm your receipt of this email.
Bill Alexewich

303 Forester Ave

‘RCM Agenda April 5, 2017
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:58 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: Lot 1182 Lazo Rd rezoning

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McElhanney Consulting Services Ltd.

www.mcelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VIN 6V4 T 250 338 5495 djensen@mcelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twitter | Linkedin

From: cindy speakman [mailto:cindyspeakman@me.com]
Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 8:58 PM
To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>; town@comox.ca

Subject: Lot 1182 Lazo Rd rezoning

LA NS Ko A N

To whom it may concern,

| strongly oppose the rezoning of this Lazo site. | feel that this development has not been well thought out to fit into the
existing area nor respecting the wildlife area. | find it interesting that Comox is so quick to jump to rezoning rural areas
when there are areas within the city that can be developed. Those of us living on larger lots and rural areas choose to
live there because of the space and exposure to wildiife. There are plenty of areas one can live it that are on small
crowded, cement filled, treeless lots. PLEASE leave the rural land to those that choose to embrace and respect the area.
Once trees and wildlife are gone they are never replaced. Replanting a few scrawny plants will never replace a forest of

‘mature trees. Use your knowledge and expertise to say no to a development that harms the environment, residential
“area and serenity that exists. Respect the Official Community Plan. It takes courage to stand up for what's right. Keep

development to the cities!!!
Cindy Speakman
1800 Astra Road

Comox

Sent from my iPad
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:54 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: Lazo Road rezoning

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McElhanney Consulting Services Ltd.
vww.meelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VIN 6V4
T 250 338 5495
diensen@mcelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twilier | Linkedin

From: Judith Walker [mailto:jrw.greengage @shaw.ca]
Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 2:45 PM ‘

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Cc: Brendan.Kelly@gov.bc.ca

Subject: Lazo Road rezoning
Derek,
Thank you for the clarification on the proposed rezoning.

We have some concerns to include in your request for comments from the neighbourhood. The biggest issue we see is
the intersection of Forrester and Sandcliffe. In earlier renditions of Town of Comox planning it appeared that the new
roads would all exit through the existing road network- ie exit at Barber and Noel.

The Town of Comox OCP has residential development in the proposed rezoning area, so.it is not the residential use we
have concerns with, but rather the significant increase in vehicle traffic on to Lazo Road. This is not a municipal road and
is built to rural road standards- ditches, narrower pavement, no sidewalks, trees in the ROW- all details the residents of
the Nob Hill and surrounding areas appreciate. Lazo Road even sports a “scenic drive” sign- and is well-used by cyclists,
dogwalkers, deer, scooter-drivers and equestrian riders. The proposed new residential units will cause an increase of at
least 40 and more likely 60 vehicles doing daily trips (few families have only 2 vehicles now). The Forrester exit would
likely become a “rat run” way to find a quicker way to Comox, rather than use Guthrie which is certainly built to a higher
collector road standard.

We recommend that the developer, Town of Comox and MoTlI consider constructing Forrester as an emergency exit
onto Lazo (bollard, for emergency vehicles if another access is required by Comox Fire Department) and a-
pedestrian/bike access from the subdivision onto Lazo (similar to other pedestrian paths in the Meadowbrook
subdivision).

Please consider our concerns and we look forward to attending the upcoming public meeting.

Regards,
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—Judy Walker & Brian Pearson

146 Gage Road
Comox
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:19 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: Lot 1182 Comox

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McEthanney Consulting Services Lid.
www. meelhanney.com

485 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VBN 6V4
T 250 338 5485
diensen@mcelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twitter | Linkedin

From: Eric McKechnie [mailto:mckechnieeric8 @gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 10:30 AM

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Subject: Lot 1182 Comox

To Whom it May Concern:

I am writing to voice my concern over the 20-lot subdivision proposal for Lot 1182.

This is a designated Wildlife corridor and should be preserved as such, along with other surrounding Wildlife corridors in

Comox. More and more wildlife is being pushed out onto the streets, robbing wildlife of its natural habitat and causing driving
hazards. I, along with many citiizens of Comox, want the natural beauty of this area to be preserved, maintained and respected. If we
keep taking away these precious lands, we lose more and more of the natural beauty for which the Comox Valley is renowned.

Thank you for taking note of my concern and forwarding it on to the proper authorities.

Sincerely,

Eric McKechnie
250-941-0699
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:16 AM

To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: Development at Lot 1182 Lazo Road

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McElhanney Consulting Services Lid.
www.mcelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VIN 6V4
T 250 338 5495

diensen@mecelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twitter | Linkedin

From: Barb Terry [mailto:bterryl @telus.net]
Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 8:50 AM

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>
Cc: town@comox.ca

Subject: Development at Lot 1182 Lazo Road

To whom it may concern,

| wish to state my concern about this proposed higher density development in the midst of our beautiful
neighbourhood. Most of us moved to this area to enjoy the rural lifestyle and character of this area.

There are no details provided about this development other than 20 lots within the 4 acre property. The neighbourhood in
which this development is planned has half acre and larger single family properties. Respecting the nature and character
of the immediate neighbourhood would mean 8 properties could be accomodated on this acreage. Not 20!!

Concerned,
Barb Terry
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Lynn Gottmann
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From: Derek Jensen
Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:15 AM
To: : Lynn Gottmann
Subject: FW: Proposed development LOT 1182 LAZO ROAD

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McEthanney Consuiting Services Lid.
www.meelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VIN 6V4
T 250 338 5485
diensen@mecelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twilter | Linkedin

From: pdcaughy@telus.net [mailto:pdcaughy@telus.net]
Sent: Saturday, July 09, 2016 6:05 PM

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Cc: town@comox.ca

Subject: Proposed development LOT 1182 LAZO ROAD

Attn: Town of Comox
Mr. Marvin Kamenz, Municipal Planner
Mr. Mr. lan Rogers, Building Inspector (Zoning)

Mr. Allan Fraser, Parks Department Superintendent
Mr. Richard Kanigan, Chief Administrative Officer

To whom it may concern,

As long time residents of Lazo Road we and many of our neighbours are very concerned about the
effects these higher density developments have on our enjoyment of our homes, our property values and the
loss of the rural character of our neighbourhood.

This area of Lazo Road is graced with many beautiful single family homes on half acre lots. We can only ask
that this property be developed in a way that is respectful to neighbours and sensitive to the nature and
character of this rural neighbourhood.

Regards,

Deborah and Paul Caughy
2503395166
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:15 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: Lot 1182 Comox

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McEihanney Consuiting Services Lid.
www. meelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VON 6V4
T 250 338 5495
diensen@meelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebook | Twitter | Linkedin

From: Joanne McKechnie [mailto:jomckechnie@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 8:29 AM

To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Subject: Re: Lot 1182 Comox

To Whom it May Concern:

I am writing to voice my concern over the 20-lot subdivision proposal for Lot 1182.

This is a designated Wildlife corridor and should be preserved as such, along with other surrounding Wildlife

corridors in Comox. More and more wildlife is being pushed out onto the streets, robbing wildlife of its natural
habitat and causing driving hazards. I, along with many citiizens of Comox, want the natural beauty of this area
to be preserved, maintained and respected. If we keep taking away these precious lands, we lose more and more

of the natural beauty for which the Comox Valley is renowned.

Thank you for taking note of my concern and forwarding it on to the proper authorities.

Sincerely,
Joanne

Joanne McKechnie

Weliness Practitioner,
Offering:

Lauglter Wellness
Jikiden Reiki (Healing Touch)
Norwex Ewnviro Products

11
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(230) 465 1201 cell

jomckechnic@gmail.com

Access Your Internal Fountain of Laughter!
www.invokelaughter.com
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: - Monday, July 18, 2016 9:14 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: 1182 Lazo Rd

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McElhanney Consuiting Services Ltd.
www.moeelhanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VIN 6V4
T 250 338 5495 '
diensen@mcethanney.com

Connect with Mcikthanney: Facebook | Twitter | Linkedin

From: JESSE AND KRISTA GRAHAM [mailto:jessekrista@shaw.ca]
Sent: Thursday, July 14, 2016 11:21 PM
To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Subject: 1182 Lazo Rd

To Whom it May Concern, :

I would first like to thank you for allowing us to voice our opinions or concerns in regards to 1182 Lazo Rd, and the
pending development on this property.
| do realize that there is a need to always look into developing and expanding housing in our community as the Comox
Valley is expanding. While | do realize this need it does bring up one very great concern for myself, my wife, and our
young family. | fear that by extending Forester Ave right to Lazo rd it will put a large increase in traffic and especially
traffic speed right after you turn off Lazo rd onto Forester Ave. At the moment all traffic heading in from downtown Comox
either enters Forester Ave from either Barber Ave or Beckton Dr off of Lazo rd. These short stretches create a means of
forcing people to actually stop before entering Forester and therefore creates a sort of speed buffer before entering the
residential area. With Forester Ave being extended there will be no forceful stop and as much as we would like to believe
that everyone drives the speed limit we all know that usuaily does not happen. My fear is that while people are driving 50-
70 kmph on Lazo they will continue driving fast on the first short stretch of Forester which at that time will
most definitely be too late. Where My house (306 Forester) it is an extremely blind "S" turn is the best way | can explain
it. When our two half tonne trucks are in our driveway you are not able to see anything on coming as you are approaching
our house as is it is, let alone there is usually a neighbors vehicle parked on the street directly across from us which
effectively turns this little stretch into single lane. This is not a huge concern because at the moment there is only traffic for
about 6 houses on forester and 5 houses on Coach PI coming this direction, plus kids and cyclists to worry about.
However once Forester is extended and all traffic entering and leaving Forester will be flowing thru this tight blind stretch |

fear that there will be a vehicular accident or worse a pedestrian or child on a bicycle getting struck, it will only be a matter
of time.

My suggestion is to for you to come up to this end of forester and drive your vehicle a few times up and down so you can
see for yourself how little of the road you can see as you approach our house, and the entrance to Coach PIl. Now imagine
another vehicle coming the opposite direction also not being able to see anything around corner the travelling at 50kmph
and meeting each other instantly. Worse yet imagine adding a child on a bicycle coming out of Coach PI at this exact
time, the results would not be what anyone would hope for.

Another suggestion | would like to make is instead of having Forester go right through to Lazo why not have a cul-de-sac
off of Lazo rd instead of being an extension of Forester, this will solve the traffic issue, it will still allow Barber Ave and
Becton Dr entrances to be used and not a waste of infrastructure, this solution could also be made into a short pathway

13
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forwalkers-and cyclists to-get to-tazo rd-Another solutioncould be to have Forester stopand be a dead end justbefore —
Lazo much like Colby rd is just on the other side of Guthrie rd.

We thank you for taking the time to read this, please reply with confirmation you have received it.

Jesse, Krista, Abbi, & Brinlee Graham

306 Forester Ave
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Lynn Gottmann

From: Derek Jensen

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 9:12 AM
To: Lynn Gottmann

Subject: FW: 1182 Lazo Road

Derek Jensen, AScT.

Project Manager

McElhanney Consulting Services Lid.
www.meethanney.com

495 Sixth Street | Courtenay BC VAN 6V4
T 250 338 5495
diensen@mcelhanney.com

Connect with McElhanney: Facebogk | Twitter | Linkedin

From: Clair Farnell [mailto:2cfarnells@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, July 14, 2016 9:59 PM
To: Derek Jensen <djensen@mcelhanney.com>

Subject: Fwd: 1182 Lazo Road

Begin forwarded message:

From: Clair Farnell <2cfarnelis@gmail.com>
Subject: 1182 Lazo Road

Date: July 14, 2016 at 9:55:52 PM PDT

To: diensen@celhanney.com

Hello Derek

Wanted to put in our thoughts on the proposed development at 1182 Lazo Road. My wife and I

own the property at 250 Butchers Rd. We have three main points.

- If Forester will connect to Lazo that will increase the traffic on Lazo.

- In looking at the lots already on forester, their size and the number of lots, 20 new lots on the

size of the proposal property seems a lot.

- We would like to see an easement included in proposal on the south side of 274 Butchers to
provide services to that property as well as 1186,1188, 1194, 1198 Lazo and our own lot 250

Butchers.

Overall we are in favour of this proposal and look forward to seeing it move forward.

Thank you for allowing us our imput.

15
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use along Lazo Road.” We are concerned as neighbours but also for the
community as a whole the the nature of Lazo Road area be preserved.

Please respond via email receipt.

Thank you.
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